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MEMORANDUM OF MEETING

DECONTAMINATION AND DECOMMISSIONING OF THE FORMER UNITED
NUCLEAR CORPORATION SITE IN NEW HAVEN, CONNECTICUT - LEAD AGENCY
OFFICIAL AGREEMENT CONCERNING THE INITIATION OF NATIONAL HISTORIC
PRESERVATION ACT SECTION 106 PROCESS

Purpose This memo documents the agreement between the Naval Reactors Laboratory
Field Office (NRLFO) Cultural Resource-Historic Preservation (CR-HP) agency
preservation official (APO) (G. Chandler) and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC)
- point-of-contact (R. Powell) regarding the CR-HP impact of the decontamination and
decommissioning of the former United Nuclear Corporation (UNC) Site in New Haven,
Connecticut.

Discussion NRLFO has determined a National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) Section
106 review package will need to be submitted to the Connecticut State Historic
Preservation Office for the decontamination and decommissioning of the former UNC
Site in New Haven, Connecticut in accordance with 36 CFR 800.3 - Initiation of the
Section 106 Process. The UNC site is a contributing element to the Winchester
Repeating Arms Company Historic District that is listed on the National Register of
Historic Places.

Agreement NRC and NRLFO agree that the NRLFO APO will serve as the agency
official who shall act on NRC’s behalf, fulfilling the collective responsibilities under NHPA
Section 106. All NHPA Section 106 required documents will be forwarded to NRC for
review/concurrence prior to submittal to outside agencies. NRC and NRLFO will
separately fulfill their responsibilities under the Federal Records Act and its implementing

regulations. /)
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